                                                                                                                                               November 9, 2022       056
The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting on Wednesday, November 9, 2022 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Tony Manry called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Jerry Caudill motioned to approve the previous minutes, Council member Mark Towery seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

INSURANCE: Larry Davis with PHP insurance presented to new rates for medical insurance. IPEP Representative was also present to go over some new insurance quotes. Mark motioned to table the decision until they are able to review all the options. Jerry seconded. 3-0. 

CITIZENS: Jim Lobdell asked about SBOA being contacted. He also asked if the council has looked into getting a new lawyer yet. He also had a question about water rates and police vehicles. Linda Long reported that Van Buren’s Little Town of Christmas will not be getting a big Christmas tree this year. They will use a seven foot tree. The library is not opposed to the tree going in their lawn. They are working on electricity for the tree. The tree will be lit at 6:00 PM on December 2nd & 3rd and then stay on the rest of the month. They are requesting clear milk jugs and white socks as donations for this event. They can be dropped off at the United Methodist Church Fellowship Hall between 9am – 1pm, Monday – Friday.
Liam Barnes presented having an interest in bringing a Save a Lot to Van Buren. He went over different details and said he will keep everyone updated. 
ENGINEER: Eric Woodmansee reported that there was wind damage at the Waste Water Treatment Plant. Part of the cover on the lagoon was ripped off. A claim has been sent to insurance for that. HTP came and looked at it to get a quote for repairs.  The sidewalk that will lead up to Dollar General has been staked out. A quote from Bragg’s Excavating was received. Still waiting on other quotes. Eric suggested waiting until the spring to install the sidewalk because of possible weather conditions. 
UTILITIES: Utility Sup. Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. The starter on the chlorine pump needs repaired. Hurst Technical will be calibrating the flow meter this week. The grinder at the pump station only has one cutter turning. It needs to be repaired. HTP will be coming to look at it and to give a quote for a new one. A grinder should be replaced every 6-7 years. This grinder is 12 years old. Donnie also reported the wind damage at the WWTP. An adjuster will be coming Thursday. The UV unit has been pulled for the year and will be cleaned. Donnie got a quote on a Leaf Vac from Best Equipment. They have been picking up bagged leaves as needed. During the town clean up, there were 4 dumpsters filled. WHP 5 year update was submitted. The tornado siren has had maintenance done. The Christmas lights are being checked, some new bulbs will need to be purchased.
POLICE: Marshal Dale Osborn reported that all employees and vehicles are well. There 2020 Ford Explorer had new tires put on and was serviced. They are still working on slowing people down by the school. Dale also reported that some properties have been cleaned up, they are still working on others. The old Egg Factory owner will be purchasing a dumpster to finishing cleaning that area up.  Dale will be taking Thursday off, Deputy Skyler Beard will work in his place. 

Jerry motioned to approve water bill adjustments, Mark seconded. 3-0

Council signed the Payroll Docket.

Jerry motioned to adjourn the meeting, Mark seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 8:37 PM.
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